5975 Lakeside Boulevard

Indianapolis, Indiana 46278
Phone: 317.290.3100

TDD:   317.290.3343

Fax:     317.290.3095

www.rurdev.usda.gov/in/index.html
Rural

Development
[image: image1.wmf]


News Release                                                                                                                
 For Immediate Release                                                                                                                                                                                              Contact: Kelly M. Barmann   
NEW MANAGER BUT SAME MISSION FOR USDA BEDFORD OFFICE 

Indianapolis (#01-21; 1-12-2001): USDA Rural Development recently announced that Mary Mudd, a resident of Loogootee, has been named the new manager of its Bedford office.  Ms. Mudd has 23 years of experience working for USDA.  Ms. Mudd, who began working in the Bedford office in 1978, is replacing Donald Foust who recently retired after 35 years of government service.  Ms. Mudd will be responsible for delivering the USDA housing program and other USDA rural development programs in Harrison, Jackson, Lawrence and Washington counties.

The USDA Rural Development office in Bedford recently received special recognition for making the most USDA single family home loans in the state.  For her part in that effort, Ms. Mudd received a special achievement award. She has also been recognized for her work with the Bedford Urban Enterprise Zone in renovating the old Woolworth’s Building in downtown Bedford into a modern office building. USDA issued a $500,000 Community Facilities loan to the Bedford Urban Enterprise Zone Association and guaranteed the $500,000 loan made by the Bedford Federal Savings Bank with participation by the Jackson County Bank to the Association for this project.

Last year the USDA Bedford office made 167 home loans for over $10 million.  Who are the families that have used USDA’s lending program to purchase a home?  They are your neighbors - teachers, nurses, firefighters, factory workers, cooks and clerks.  Without this special financing, many families would not have been able to obtain an affordable mortgage to purchase or repair their home.  Rural Development offers a direct subsidized loan program and a guaranteed loan program through local lenders to assist in obtaining 100% financing for the purchase of a home.  A low interest loan program is available for limited income homeowners for financing repairs to their home.

Single family home loans, rural rental housing, water and waste water facility funding, business and industry loans, and community facility loans and grants are financial resources available from USDA Rural Development. Questions concerning these services in this area can be directed to USDA Rural Development, 1919 Steven Avenue, Bedford, IN 47421-3534; phone 812-279-0472, extension 4 or by e-mail at Mary.Mudd@in.usda.gov.
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